
Please see below terms and conditions for container sales

All deliveries/collections are quoted externally to your premises
(i.e. not inside the building), delivery time-frame of 7 am to 7 pm as
standard.

Ensure your area is level and has a hard-standing capacity and ensure
the location is free from drains or fire exits.

It is the customer’s responsibility to ensure the site/delivery
location is accessible and suitable for HGV deliveries.

Our vehicles offload strictly off the side only, ie not from the front
or rear. Please ensure there is enough access.

You must advise us if the container has to be lifted over buildings,
walls, or any obstructions before you place your order so our haulier
is aware.

In all circumstances, if we are unable to deliver/collect due to your
site conditions not being suitable and we have to abort the
delivery/collection, an aborted charge will be applicable. This is the
full delivery cost plus 100% of the return fee.

All deliveries/collections are made on a best-efforts basis.

You must ensure a suitably responsible representative is on-site to
meet the vehicle driver.

A signature acceptance to confirm that the unit is in the correct
position, the doors operate correctly, padlocks work (if supplied) and
there are no defects with the equipment will be required.

You must ensure that you are satisfied with the container(s) you have
ordered, as above, before the delivery/collection driver leaves your
site and before your signature acceptance.

Repositioning after delivery will incur an additional charge.
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Due to health & safety regulations, our wagons will not leave hard
standing ground. Containers can be delivered onto grass, but it is the
customer’s liability should any damage occur, a damage disclaimer may
be required.

All deliveries are at ground level only unless otherwise mutually
agreed.

We do not offer timed deliveries/collections as standard i.e delivery
could be any time throughout the day as stated above. Should you
require a timed delivery/collection please advise and we will quote
accordingly.

Estimated time of arrival can be ascertained the working day before
the scheduled delivery date from approximately 4 pm – all ETA’s are
subject to traffic and external factors i.e not guaranteed. Please
note, it is the customers responsibility to contact us for their ETA.

Should you need to cancel or postpone your delivery/collection we
require 72 working hours written notice. Failure to adhere will result
in being charged your full delivery/collection cost plus 100% of the
return journey.

As standard, if you are having 2 x 20ft shipping containers delivered
they will be on an artic vehicle. If you do require a wagon and drag,
for any delivery/collection, you must inform us before ordering
otherwise we will deliver/collect the containers on an artic vehicle.

All quotations are exclusive of VAT and subject to status,
availability and our general trading terms. Quotations are valid for a
maximum of 72 hours. All quotations unless otherwise stated exclude
delivery and off-loading externally to the customer’s premises. The
quotation is based on ‘normal working hours’ i.e. 7am to 7pm (this
applies to deliveries and collections) Monday to Friday and a premium
out of hours rate is applicable outside of these hours. When
confirming in writing your order to purchase a container from
Logifreight Ltd, it is deemed you agree with our general terms and
conditions.
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Terms and Conditions of Delivery and Container Sale
(applicable for container sales only)

All containers must be paid for in full (cleared funds) before
delivery is arranged or the container(s) is/are released from the
depot. Should you cancel your order, an admin fee of £50.00 is
chargeable to you.

Should you change/cancel your delivery within 72 working hours from
your delivery date a charge will be applicable.

The customer is responsible for their site conditions ensuring they
are appropriate and acceptable for the quoted container(s) and
accessibility for a HGV wagon with vehicle mounted crane is suitable.
Our vehicles can be up to 68ft in length -Please note that different
hauliers have different sized vehicles.

Should the customer wish to collect from one of our nationwide depots,
a ‘lifting’ charge of £35.00 + VAT will be charged to the customer.

The customer must assume full responsibility in complying with all
relevant regulations with regard to their site, including planning
permission if applicable/landlords consent, building regulations and
health & safety regulations complying with their specific site.

The customer must ensure their site is level and that there are no
manholes, overhead hanging cables and/or any other restrictions.
Logifreight Ltd do not deliver on soft ground or grass. The agreed
transportation cost does not include positioning over walls, fences or
any other obstacle unless otherwise stated.

Upon arrival at site, a maximum time of 1 hour is allowed for
off-loading. Thereafter, an hourly rate from £100.00 + VAT per hour or
part thereof is applicable (demurrage/waiting time) and will be
charged to the customer accordingly.
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Unless arranged with ourselves and the customer prior to delivery,
double stacking is unacceptable as containers will require ‘corner
castings/locating pins’ for health & safety purposes (prices upon
application).

Guideline delivery time or date is on a ‘best efforts’ basis.
Logifreight Ltd cannot be held responsible for any liability for
consequential loss that may arise as a result of late delivery. All
Logifreight Ltd delivery vehicles adhere to the latest health & safety
guidelines.

When the delivery is taking place, the customer is responsible for
‘supervising’ the vehicle driver and selecting the position of the
container (adhering to health & safety). Once the container has been
placed, the customer (or its representatives) will be asked to sign
the Logifreight Ltd delivery interchange/paperwork. Once the paperwork
is signed, the customer accepts the container position as suitable for
usage/fit for purpose. Logifreight Ltd outsource the transportation to
3rd party reputable and highly vetted haulage contractors on the
customers behalf (Industry Standard). Therefore in the unlikely event
of any issues or damages all claims / correspondence have to be
addressed to us immediately and we will forward to the haulage
contractor in question who will deal directly with yourselves
thereafter. We accept no claims directly whatsoever.

Should our haulage contractor be unable to off load on site due to the
conditions stated above, the customer is responsible for a wasted
haulage journey and will be charged accordingly.

New ‘one trip’ shipping containers have done one trip from the Far
East and may have some light scrapes etc due to transportation.

Used containers are guaranteed wind and watertight, however no
guarantee is made for cosmetics due to age and previous usage.

In all circumstances, if we are unable to deliver/collect due to your
site conditions not being suitable and we have to abort the
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delivery/collection, an aborted charge will be applicable. This is the
full delivery cost plus 100% of the return fee.

Payment terms

Logifreight Ltd invoice upon order, no order will be processed until
cleared funds are received.

Payment is due immediately on the date of invoice (unless otherwise
stated).

Payment is acceptable via the following methods: BACS, CHAPS (details
upon application) or debit card (all major cards taken). Debit &
Credit cards will incur a 3% fee, we do not accept cheques.

All container sales are final and non refundable under any
circumstance.


